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The work done in Phase 1 to model the hull and internal structure of the Sutton Hoo ship, and to undertake initial analysis of hydrostatics and propulsion, highlighted a number of areas for future research, as follows:

1. Consideration of the purpose and practicality of Phillip’s ‘side seat’ which he observed in 1939, as part of the internal structure.
2. Consultation with boat-builders and the wider archaeological record in relation to other internal structure that is not present in the archaeological remains, but which should be considered: stringers, thwart-risers, floorboards, etc. All of these are likely to be important in relation to point 4 below.
3. Extent of the visible stem/stern post should be thought about because of the impact of the physical appearance of the vessel that this might have. One solution is provided in Report 1, page 16, but this should not be considered definitive.
4. Detailed investigation of the provision of rowing arrangements in the ship: oar length, blade style, thwart height, rowing space, single/double-banked, etc.
d. Initial work potentially with further digital modelling.
d. Work at full-scale with a mock-up section of the ship might also be highly informative, as well as providing an interesting visual spectacle in the longshed.

Additionally, a number of other considerations were identified in the course of discussion about the project, most notably:
5. Nature and sourcing of the metal fastenings. Potentially a question of balancing cost and practicality: 
a. hand wrought throughout, modern, copper, mixture of all three as a means to build in an additional experiment on how the different material react.
b. Consultation and discussion with Roskilde is likely to be highly valuable on this aspect because of their long-standing experience.
6. Timber conversion processes, especially for the vessels planking. 
a. Should this be uniform for all planks, should it respect the original methods throughout, or should it adopt some ‘show pieces’ for display with the remainder being by modern methods - 
b. The approach chosen should not impact upon the material properties of the finished components.
c. Consultation and discussion with Roskilde and Damian Goodburn is likely to be highly useful in both regards.

